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Winkleigh Primary School 

Weekly Newsletter 
Tel: 01837 83354 

Friday 14th June 2024 

www.woodlandfederation.org.uk/winkleigh   admin@winkleigh.devon.sch.uk 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
It was lovely to see so many Dad’s, and Grandads at our Father’s Day Breakfast, we hope you 
all enjoyed it. Thank you to all the staff who helped, it is much appreciated. Thank you also to 
FOWS for organising the Father’s Day Gift Shop, there was a lovely array of gifts. 

Well done to Year 2, who had a lovely day at Quince Honey Farm, their behaviour was  
impeccable as always. They really enjoyed the tour and enjoyed making the candles. Well done 
Year 2. 

Don’t forget to sign up if you or your child/ren want to take part in the colour run. All monies 
raised will go forwards trips and residential next year. We have had some incredible  
donations so far and have been overwhelmed by people’s generosity. The names of all our  
sponsors will be displayed on the day. 

At the time of writing, I am hopeful that the Year 5 /6 football match v Hatherleigh will still be  
going ahead, however the weather is not looking very good! 

We are very much looking forward to taking our Year 6’s away to London next week, there will  
be a last letter with a few reminders for the trip sent out at the beginning of next week. We  
cannot wait! 

On Wednesday evening, one of our parents had their red camper van bumped into at pick up 
time. I am sure the driver did not realise how badly it had been damaged. Unfortunately, the 
damage is quite considerable. Someone did witness this incident and said the other driver was  
in a small blue car, if this was your vehicle please contact the office so insurance details can be 
passed on. If anyone else witnessed this, please get in touch. We do understand that parking is 
difficult, but please can we ask that people take extra care. Thank you for your  
consideration. 

The teaching structure has been slightly changed for September, please see below. 

 Nursery - Mrs Stapley    Year 3 - Mrs Rowcliffe / Mrs Manning 

 Reception - Mrs Bourner    Year 4 - Mr Walter      

 Year 1 - Mrs Keast     Year 5 - Mr Saltearn 

 Year 2 - Mr Slocombe    Year 6 - Miss McLean 

Teaching Assistant support will be arranged in September, based on the needs within each class 

Have a lovely weekend! 

 

Mrs V Fenemore. Executive Headteacher 

 

A note from the Head 
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DIARY DATES 
W/C 17TH JUNE 2024 

Saturday 15th June 
 Deadline for booking School Meals, Early Birds Breakfast Club and All 

Sorts After School Club for w/c 24th June 

Monday 17th June 

 PE kit today: Year 1, Year 3 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Sewing & Crochet Club with Mrs Elsworthy 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Choir Club with Miss McLean/Mr Davis 

Tuesday 18th June 

 PE kit today: Year 3, Year 4, Year 5, Year 6 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Gardening Club with Mr Walter 

 3.30pm-4:30pm Play and Explore Club with Mrs Stapley  

Wednesday 19th June 

 Year 6 - London Residential 

 PE kit today: Owls, Year 1, Year 2, Year 5 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Key Stage 2 Multisports with Primary Sports 

Thursday 20th June 

 Year 6 - London Residential 

 PE kit today: Year 2 

 Payment Deadline - Colour Run 

Friday 21st June 

 Year 6 - London Residential 

 PE kit today: Owls, Year 4, Year 6 

 Year 5 - Beach Football (Those involved have received letters) 

 2.00pm-3.00pm Nursery Stay & Play 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Key Stage 1 Multisports with Primary Sports 

 Payment Deadline - Somerset Cricket Schools Day 

Saturday 22nd June 
 Deadline for booking School Meals, Early Birds Breakfast Club and All 

Sorts After School Club for w/c 1st July 

Emails sent this week: Fathers Day Tickets, Yr 2 Little Wandle, Deadline SOE3 Forms-Yr 6 London Residential, FOWS Fathers Day 

Gift Shop, Whole School Colour Run, Squirrels Parent Lunch, Yr 1 Little Wandle, 5 Spaces Left - Somerset Cricket Schools Day, 

Deadline, Yr 3 Climbing & Camping Residential, SOE3 Yr 6 - Surf Residential, Owls Little Wandle,  
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SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

Nursery (Squirrels & Hedgehogs)—Mrs Stapley 

 

This week we have discussed planting and growing. This has included planting sunflowers 
seeds and creating 3d pictures of flowers using different resources. The children have  
enjoyed playing and exploring outside despite dodging a few rain showers.  

In maths we have looked at recognising numbers and adding the correct quantity to match 
the numeral.  

We have also enjoyed lots of books about planting and growing including 'The Tiny seed' by 
Eric Carle.  

Below is a song we have been singing.  

Have a wonderful weekend. The Nursery Team  

Little Sunflower song (To the tune of Frere Jacques) 

Little Sunflower, Little Sunflower, 

Tall you grow, tall you grow.  

Yellow petal flower, yellow petal flower. 

More seeds to sow, more seeds to sow.  
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SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

Owls Class—Mrs Bourner 

In Owls Class this week the children have loved watching our caterpillars grow and 

change. They are most definitely hungry caterpillars and we can't wait to see what might 

emerge from the chrysalides next week!   

The children have found out more about minibeasts by sharing both fiction and non-fiction 

books and have enjoyed searching for minibeasts and making their own bug houses!  

Our drawing club inspiration this week has been the traditional tale of ‘Little Red Riding Hood’ 

We have had stories about Little Green Hat Man, Little Pink Dress Girl and Little Yellow Hot 

Dog Man!’ What amazing imaginations the children have when creating their own stories, and 

what fun it has been to share their great ideas!   

Our vocabulary this week has been: disguise, flee, traipse, crafty, menacing, rescue, flee and 

gratitude.   

In maths the children have revisited the concepts of sharing fairly and odd and even  

numbers. They have looked at patterns within numbers and have spotted both odd and even 

numbers everywhere! I wonder if you can spot any odd and even numbers, or doubles at 

home this weekend?   

In phonics we have been working on recognising and reading tricky words. Please practice 

these at home with your children if possible.  
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SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

Year 1— Mrs Keast & Mr Saltearn 
This week in English we have been thinking about making our own versions of ‘Mrs Armitage 
and the Big Wave’ but with a new character and setting. We thought about the objects we 
might need for a scooter journey and then used adjectives to create expanded noun phrases. 
Next week we will continue the sequence and finish our independent writing. 

Our Maths completed the sequence on numbers 50 to 100. We have focused on ‘one more, 
one less’ and played a fun bingo game as a whole class. We have been thinking about how the 
two-digit numbers can be represented with dienes and how we can replace ten ‘ones’ with a 
ten. Next week we will begin the next sequence on money. Any opportunities to use some 
coins at home will be valuable experience for the children.   

In Design Technology this week we thought about which fruits we might like to use for our fruit 
salads. We created a tasting table and after trying each of the six fruits, we recorded some key 
words to describe our opinions. 

On Monday and Tuesday next week, we will be learning all about Africa as part of our  

whole-school ‘Art and Culture Days’. If anyone has any African resources or storybooks at 

home that they are happy to share with the class, we would welcome them! 

 

Year 2—Mrs Rowcliffe & Mr Saltearn  

Year 2s had a fantastic day out to Quince's Honey Farm. We were very excited to go on  

another school trip. When we arrived we were taken through the willow tunnel and had to 

crawl through an under ground tunnel to get to the learning zone. We dressed up in bee  

antennae, bee bottoms and wings and learned the bee dance. We learn how important the 

communication through dance is for the bees. We watched a bee hive dismantled and were so 

lucky to look inside. The bee keepers left us each hold a shelf in the hive, filled with honey and 

thousands of buzzing bees. After this we learnt about how honey is taken out from honey 

comb. We learn that centrifugal force is used to spin the honey out! We tasted different types 

of honey, then we went and made our own bees wax candles. After lunch we had some time 

to play in the soft play area. Finally, we went on a treasure hunt and looked for lots of different 

things around the gardens. We saw owl nesting boxes, a tor, a pond, lots of different insects 

and flowers and we even got lost in a maze. We found our way out, had to make our way 

home. Great trip and lots of fun and learning done by all!  
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SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

Year 3—Mr Slocombe 

Another lovely week in Year 3, despite the mixed messages we are getting from the weather at 
the moment!  
We have been busy revising prior grammatical learning in English, sorting phrases and  
sentences based on the features they demonstrate. We have also looked at the features of 
newspaper reports, planning and writing our own report about why Duncan's crayons went 
missing!  
Meanwhile, maths has seen us learning about parallel, perpendicular, horizontal and vertical 
lines. We have also discovered more about 2D shapes, sorting and identifying them based on 
their properties.  
During science, we learnt more about light sources and reflectors, noticing the difference  
between them. History involved learning about the celts, we were quite surprised to discover 
that they often didn't wear very much during battle, aside from some blue woad!  
We are very excited by the upcoming Euros, we will be discovering more about the countries 
we have drawn next week!  
Have a super weekend.  

Year 4—Miss McLean 

Year Four’s main focus this week has been on practicing times tables, they have now all  
completed the multiplication check. In maths, we have started a short sequence on statistics. 
We have practiced drawing tables, pictograms and bar-charts to represent sets of data. 

In English, we have reached the shared and independent writing stage of our sequence. The 
children have enjoyed creating their own monsters to use when planning their writing next 
week. 

We have begun our learning in history on the Anglo-Saxons by learning about who they were 
and where they came from. We have also started our sequence in computing this week on 
programming by using scratch to draw 2D shapes. 

Finally, in D&T we have practiced making some pop-up folds that could be used as part of our 
pop-up books that will be made at the end of the term. The children worked with their learning 
partners to make a box fold, a mouth fold and a slider. 

Have a wonderful weekend!  
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SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

Year 5—Mr Walter 

This week in English, Year 5 have been working on recapping the story so far through  
drama. We have been creating freeze frames of different scenes to show the characters 
emotions and feelings. We have used these emotions to write diary entries that explain why 
our female character is isolated in a house full of different collectables and how the male 
character ended up crashing his plane into her roof. There have been some fantastic  
examples from torrential storms or links with our World War II sequence. In maths, we have 
finished our recap on decimals by exploring them in sequence trying to find the different 
terms and linking with money.  

In DT this week, we were tasked with ensuring we understand the importance of personal 
hygiene and kitchen hygiene when we are handling food. We quizzed ourselves on our  
understanding of cross-contamination and the importance of ordering your fridge. This is 
preparing us to bake for our colour run event in July. In History, we understood what life was 
like for evacuees deciding if we would have preferred to be sent away or stay. We detailed 
the objects children were allowed to take with them then and compared with the items we 
would take today.  

Finally, it has been great to see so many children participate in sporting events and lessons 
this week. Including sports day practice, football against Hatherleigh, cricket with Devon 
Cricket and Cricket at Instow. 

Next week, we are going off timetable at the start of the week to focus on our art and culture 
days where will be focussing on the country Brazil.  

Have a great weekend! 
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SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

We have had another action packed week in Year 6 this week.  

In English, as part of our Floodland sequence, the class have been looking at the way the  
author uses the atmosphere to enhance the drama of the plot. The children have then 
planned the next section of the story in groups before having a go at writing the narrative  
independently.  

In maths, the children have been learning how to substitute values for variables in algebra  
before moving on to using algebra to create and solve formula. They have been working very 
hard!  

In History, the children have been learning about the rich and varied world of the Greek Gods. 
They had to choose a 'lesser' god and research their place in the world of mythology. Also, as 
part of the Ancient Greece sequence, the children have started to learn about philosophy and 
it's origins.  

This week, they took part in their first 'thought experiment' - the runaway train. We have had a 
really interesting class debate about this question. In ICT, the children have been continuing 
to learn how to program their MICRO:Bits further. They have been focussing on the LED  
array and how they can program the different inputs and outputs.  

As part of their final Art project, Year 6 have been researching and emulating the art work and 
techniques of their chosen artist.  

Well done to all of the cricketers and footballers this week as well.  

The London residential is next week.  

Exciting times!  

Year 6—Mr Davis 
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COLOUR RUN 
TUESDAY 16TH JULY 2024 

Information about our colour should have been received this week. We hope all children, 

parents and family members can join us for a celebratory afternoon in the final week!  

Entries and payment to be submitted by Thursday 20th June.  

Anyone who does not wish to participate can still take advantage of the other activities  

available on the day.  

If parents cannot attend, then children will still be able to participate without you.  

Please share around our school community, thank you for all support so far.  
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FOWS 
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ATTENDANCE 
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SPRING/SUMMER MENU 
FROM 15TH APRIL 2024 
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FOR 2 TO 11 YEAR OLDS 

WRAPAROUND CARE 
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AFTER SCHOOL 

WRAPAROUND CARE 
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ADVICE FOR PARENTS 
  

Reporting Absences 

To report your child absent please do so by telephoning the school  

and choosing Option 1 to leave a message on the absence line.  

You can also report an absence through the Gateway app.  
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You may be eligible for pupil premium funding for 

Winkleigh Primary School, which entitles your 

child/ren to receive Free School Meals.  

If your circumstances have changed and you are now in receipt of one or more 

of the following: 

 Universal credit (provided you have a net income of £7400 or less) 

 Income support 

 Income-based jobseekers’ allowance 

 Income-related employment and support allowance 

 Support under Part IV of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

 The guaranteed element of state pension credit 

 Child tax credit, provided that you are not also entitled to working tax credit 

and have an annual gross income of £16,190 or less 

It takes less than a minute to apply.  

Visit the following website:  

https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals 

or call the Education Helpline on 0345 155 1019. 

If eligible, please send a screenshot of your confirmation to  

admin@winkleigh.devon.sch.uk 

Families with children in Key Stage 1 

who are eligible are encouraged to 

apply as the funding is in addition to      

Universal Infant Free School Meals! 

https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals

